REPORT OF THE CEMETERY COMMITTEE TO THE SELECT BOARD

AND RESIDENTS OF HADLEY
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Old Hadley Cemetery
The Cemetery Committee advises and assists the Cemetery Division of the Department of Public Works which operates and manages five historic town cemeteries dating back to the 17th century, including the Old Hadley, Hockanum, North Hadley, Russellville and Plainville Cemeteries. 

2020 Projects and Activities
In 2019, the Cemetery Committee received  Community Preservation Committee and town meeting approval for undertaking gravestone restoration work at the Old Hadley and Plainville Cemeteries as well as approval to conduct a study of alternatives for the Hockanum Cemetery Stone Fence.  Contracts were awarded in 2020 for these projects.  Gravestone restoration work at Plainfield Cemetery has been substantially completed and work at Old Hadley Cemetery is expected to be undertaken in 2021.  

The Hockanum fence study was completed in 2020 in consultation with the Hadley Historical Commission.  The Cemetery Committee will be requesting town meeting approval for implementation of the recommended fence replacement alternative.    

American flags were placed at veterans' graves for Memorial Day.  The committee gave tours of the Hockanum Cemetery as part of Barstow's Hockanum Village Day.  The committee also handled several requests for historical/family information at the cemeteries. 

Looking Ahead in 2021
The Cemetery Committee is requesting town meeting approval for three important cemetery projects that have previously received Community Preservation Committee approval for CPA funding.  These include restoration of gravestones at North Hadley and Russellville Cemeteries and replacement of the stone fence at the Hockanum Cemetery. 
The committee will continue to work, in cooperation with the DPW,  on improving record keeping, developing a data base of the approximately 350 veterans interred in the town's cemeteries, repair/replacement of fencing, and restoration of gravestones, including arranging for a workshop on gravestone restoration and cleaning methods. 

Our thanks to Hadley Department of Public Works and Cemetery Division foreman Gary Berg who are responsible for the day to day job of operating and maintaining the town cemeteries. 

We also deeply appreciate the support and interest of the Community Preservation Committee and Town Meeting in keeping our historic town cemeteries beautiful and respectful places for families and visitors. 

The Cemetery Committee can be contacted by calling the Public Works Department office.

Respectfully submitted,

Town of Hadley Cemetery Committee:



Alan Weinberg      Chair and Old Hadley

Mary Thayer         Hockanum


Diane Stengle 
      Russellville

Emily Remer
      Plainville

(vacant)
      North Hadley


